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March Birthdays  

 A welcomed sight for donorsé eyes! Our group of  
Ladies in Red were the friendly smiles and warm welcomes 
that greeted those who entered Foundation Hall for the 
Community Blood Center Blood Drive at Green Hills on Feb. 
12.  New this year is the partnership between the CBC and 
Green Hills Community to offer six blood drives. But  
life-saving events need more than just donors. The donor first 
needs to know if they came to right place. Having an immediate greeting from a friendly face to point them in 
the right direction makes a good first impression and eases the anxiety of all donors as for some ä this was the 
first time that they have ever donated. These lovely ladies kept the spirits light and lively during the five -hour 
event.  
 When the request for volunteers from our Inn community was announced, the first smiles that came 
forward to volunteer were from Lois Pyle, Marcene Traucht, Jane Ammons, Ruby Byler, Edith Hernandez, and 
Liz Foughty. They envisioned the opportunity as enjoyable, but they also knew that offering encouragement 
and at times, active recruitment, makes for a successful event.  They also have the pride in knowing that the 
CBC offers blood supplies to our local hospitals in Bellefontaine and Springfield which makes the effort even 
more worthwhile.  We thank these pioneer hostesses for establishing  
a collective interest to provide support to those in need by supporting  
the Community Blood Center. Every blood donation saves three lives 
and these ladies had a hand in saving those lives. Look for these  
smiling faces at the next blood drive April 9th.  
 
Green Hills Community appreciates the commitment and contributions  
    from all of its volunteers. If you would like to become a volunteer,  
                 please contact Natalie Lawson at 650-7121. 

 The Green Hills Volunteers of the Month are 

The Ladies in Red 

March Volunteer Opportunities:  
4/9  CBC Blood Drive- Café Hostesses ä FH 

 Reading visitor    Life Bio Volunteer 

Gifting Opportunity 

Imagine a gift that gives forever.  That is what  
happens with a legacy gift to Green Hills.  What you give 

today will strengthen our community by  
providing perpetual financial support.  

 

To discuss how to make a gift in your legacy or estate 
plans, please contact Mike at 937-650-7103  

for a confidential conversation. 

 Patricia Barbee                                     Center 1 

 Eula McKirahan                                        Center 1 

 Opaline Watkins                                       Apartments 6 

 Mark Miranda                                        Apartments 7 

 Elva Bollack                                        Center 9 

 Janet Ater                                            Center 12 

 Evelyn Kuba                                         Apartments 12 

 Janis Barrett                                       Center 13 

 Phyllis Coey                                        Apartments 15 

 Dick Groves                   Apartments 15 

 Ethel Jackson                                         Center 15 

 Henry Raymond                                       Center 15 

 Lois Pyle                                             Inn 17 

 Carolyn Rehm                                        Center 17 

 Marcene Traucht                                       Inn 17 

 Linda Stapleton                                       Apartments 20 

 Clifton Anderson                                    Center 22 

 Barbara Lewis                                         Apartments 23 

 Judy Vernon                                Inn 28 

 Mary King                                           Inn 31 

  Let the Games Begin 

ɤɻɽɷ ɩɳʋ 
President/CEO 

    I always enjoy the Olympics!  It is great to see the  

   competition whether it is the Summer Games which feature track 
   and field, gymnastics and baseball, or the Winter Games  

   featuring ice skating, hockey, or my personal favorite, curling.   

   During this short period, a little more than two weeks long,  

   athletes reap the results of their years of practice and training. 

There are always a few stories where athletes fail to receive that sought after 
medal.  But the stories we remember most are those about athletes who have 
overcome obstacles to be successful.   

 In a way it is similar to the renovation project that we will soon begin for our 
Apartments.  We have worked for over three years to identify funding sources.  
We submitted the application for the tax credits in February 2013, and received 
word of the approval in June.  Since then we have worked to finalize the plans.   

 Currently, we are planning for a closing in May which has been delayed due 
to the USDA approval process.  Construction will begin soon after the closing.  
The first phase of construction will include Apartments E-9 through E-36.  We are 
pleased to be able to keep on campus all the residents who must be temporarily 
relocated for this first phase of construction.   

 We are in the process of beginning to schedule monthly meetings for the 
Apartment residents to share information about the process.  Also a newsletter 
will be issued to recap these meetings for those unable to attend.   

 Please let us know if you have questions or concerns.  We continue to  

identify issues and work together to resolve them.  Rhonda Erwin and I, as well as 
other members of our Leadership Team, are eager to address your concerns.  If 
we cannot answer the question, we will work to find the answer.   

 So as our æRenovation Olympicsç are scheduled to begin early this summer, 
we continue to prepare to ærun the good raceç keeping our focus on the prize. 
Our success story will be renovated apartments that will better meet the needs of 
our residents as they strive to live an enjoyable and independent life.   
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ɧɳʅʆʁʄ ɚɺɷʄʋɾ 
ɪɻɷɹɷʀʆɺɳɾɷʄ 

Chaplain 

     In Foundation Hall  

Upcoming Events      With Spring Comes Lent 

Pastor Cheryl 

ɉɒəəɛɒɠɠ 
with Monica 

      The greenhouse in town has a sign that reads æThinking of  

     springåwe areç and that sign has been up since mid-January.  

     There have been days when we wondered how much more bad  

          weather we could bear before the spring weéve been thinking of 

     arrived. Apologies to both Punxsutawney Phil and Buckeye Chuck, 

     but I donét put much stock in their shadowy predictions.  Spring 

     always comes, no matter how rough or mild winter might be. And 

     it is God who is in charge of its arrival, regardless of groundhogs 

or calendars. And with spring comes Lent. 

     Some faith traditions put quite an emphasis on the Lenten season, while  

others do not. The church in which I was raised did little about Ash Wednesday and 

less about Lent, but it is a season Iéve come to cherish both as a parishioner and 

now as a pastor.  Ités a season of reflection as well as penitence. Iém not one to order 

a tiny package of palm ashes for the Ash Wednesday service; I make my own by  

burning the palm leaves from the previous yearés Palm Sunday procession. It can get 

rather messy because palm leaves are pretty fibrous, so they take longer than youéd 

think to burn. Then comes the grinding and sifting of the ash to rid it of stringy 

pieces and to make it soft and powdery. Finally, comes a drop or two of olive oil to 

make it easier to smudge onto a waiting forehead. The ash preparation gives me 

pause for reflection, and I always comes back to God and what He has done in the 

past year. 

   In a poem by Jan Richardson, she writes about Ash Wednesday ashes. Sharing her 

amazement that we stand still for a pastor or priest to smudge waiting foreheads 

with ash, she explains it is a moment for æclaiming what God can do within the dust, 

within the dirt, within the stuff of which the world is made.ç  In Genesis 2, God 

æformed man from the dust of the ground, and breathed into his nostrils the breath 

of life; and the man became a living being.ç  And in his appearing to the disciples, 

according to the gospel of John, Jesus tells them æéas the Father has sent me, so I 

send you.é  When he had said this, he breathed on them and said to them, èReceive 

the Holy Spirit.éç What has God breathed into the dust that is you this year?  Amen. 

 

Monday, March 10 at 7:00pm  
Mt. Tabor Choir 

 

Thursday, March 13 at 7:00pm  
Karen Cainä Gospel Vocalist 

 

Saturday, March 15 at 2:00pm  
Red Ted and Judy Holiday ä Gospel 

  

Tuesday, March 18 at 6:30pm  
Bill Purkä Guitarist 

 

Thursday, March 27 at 3:30pm  
Bits and Pieces Dulcimers 

   CQ Reduces Joint Pain  
       

        Cissus Quadrangularis (CQ) is a  
          plant  of the grape family that is  
          native to India and grown in the 
southern United States.  It is an ancient remedy for  
soft-tissue injuries and fractures.   
 Studies have found that people who received 
3,200 mg. of CQ for eight weeks showed reduced joint 
pain in daily activities including walking down stairs, 
bending to the floor, getting out of bed, and rising 
from a chair.  Overall, joint pain was decreased by 32%.   
 Remember to always consult your physician  
before beginning a new supplement regiment.  

Did you know Green Hills is  
supported in many ways by our  

community churches? Members of these 
churches volunteer, serve on our Council 
of Advisors, and as Board Members, as 
well as in a plethora of other roles.  We 
also have a Chaplain on staff to ensure 

the spiritual wellness of Green Hills.   
Keeping faith in the forefront of our  

ministry is just one of the many ways we 
do things  differently!   

Want to stay in touch with family and 
friends at the touch of a button?  
Want to see photos of the newest  

grandchild? 
 

Green Hills Community wants to make 
computer communication easy for you. 
Complete the computer class interest  
survey or contact Jessica at 650-7131. 

LAO Art Show Applications  
available at 

Rec Center and Community Center 
Deadline April 25th 


